Budget Planning Committee Meeting Notes
March 16, 2009
Members Present: Rick Ambrose, Kathy Chaika, Mike Claire, Susan Estes, Arlene Fajardo, Jennifer Hughes, Maggie Ko, Virgil Stanford, Henry Villareal 
The Budget Planning meeting notes of March 2, 2009 were reviewed and approved. No changes to the meeting notes or the agenda.

Discussion:  Notes and Agendas need to be posted on the PRIE website.

Presentation/ discussion regarding upgrade position for the Office of Planning, Research and Institutional Effectiveness

John Sewart made a presentation of the need for to upgrade this position from a project director to an administrative analyst.  The task of completing all of the online resources requires someone with the right skill set.  The person in this position needs to be able to prepare and make presentations, do necessary web development, programming, writing skills necessary to compose and edit documents.  We need to improve our capacity to carry out the obligations of the new requirements under accreditation.  Skills needed include skills to carry out qualitative research; surveys, focus groups, etc. as well as statistical analysis.
John indicated that this kind of capacity is becoming common at community colleges.  

Rick Ambrose asked if someone in the district might have those skills and if so would it be likely that we could hire them at a lower cost.  The step that someone is hired at is determined by the hiring manager.  Rick was also concerned, along with other committee members as to whether we had the funds to upgrade this position.

It was pointed out that the college had spent nearly $200,000 during the last year in order to deal with accreditation issues.  In addition administrators and other staff have spent many hours addressing accreditation problems, Mike Claire indicated that though resources are limited, we need to place them where they are of the most benefit.
Maggie Ko indicated that the previous position was paid 100 percent from fund 3, but it may be necessary to fund at least a portion of the upgraded position from fund 1.

The Budget Planning Committee came to a consensus that in order to support the implementation of the Educational Master Plan and to insure that we meet accreditation requirements, the position should be up graded.

Strategizing for budget FY 2009/2010

Mike indicated that he has developed a model that he will get to the committee.  We need to look at developing a projected budget and developing benchmarks and parameters such as load and FTES.   So what are our benchmarks and what are our targets for those benchmarks.  We should compare ourselves to Skyline and other colleges our size in terms of loads, FTES, administrative salaries, classified salaries etc.  Position control needs to be updated and we need to adjust it for eliminated positions and retirements.  We may need a special meeting to work on these items.

In preparation for the next meeting, everyone should brainstorm ideas for strategizing the budget.  Maggie Ko suggested that we look at lead faculty release time.  This time is classified under the 1200 accounts rather than the 1100 accounts.   Susan Estes indicated that everyone needs to read the educational master plan before the April 20th meeting.
Current budget update

The current budget update was delayed until the next meeting as to some issues related to monthly closing.  It was recommended that we also prepare a budget review by division as well as for the college as a whole.
Discussion:
The Budget Planning Committee wants to thank all of the campus departments for their work in reducing this year’s budget cost.

Next Meeting

April 20th at 1:30pm, in building 12 room 172.
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